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Re: Comments on Senate Bill 1 Eligibility Requirements Staff Report 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) respectfully submits the following 
comments regarding the Senate Bill 1Eligibility Requirements Staff Report. 

Thank you for considering our comments. Pleasefeel free to call me at the 

number above if you have any questions. 


Sincerely, 

i/ 

Attachment 



PG&E Comments to the CEC SBI Recommendations Contained in the CEC 
Staff Report "Eligibility Criteria and Conditions for Incentives for Solar 
Energy Systems - Senate Bill 1" 

Introduction 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PGBE) appreciates this opportunity to 
provide comments on the CEC Staff Report "Eligibility Criteria and Conditions for 
Incentives for Solar Energy Systems - Senate Bill 1" (Staff Report). PG&E 
recognizes the significant effort put forward by the CEC to ensure that the 
California Solar Initiative (CSI) Program is in compliance with SB I. PG&E 
especially recognizes the effort the CEC has expended to ensure that energy 
efficiency is integrated into the CSI program, as was envisioned by the 
Legislature in SB 1. 

In general. PG&E supports the overarching goals put forth by the CEC to ensure 
that the state Energy Action Plan (EAP) is supported and that the CSI solar 
installations are safe and of high quality. There are some features of the Staff 
Report, however, that PG8E believes the CEC should modify to prevent 
unintended consequences, possibly impeding the realization-of the EAP's 
objectives. Specifically, PG&E suggests the CEC should incorporate lessons 
learned in the first year of the CSI Program, particularly the impact on program 
participation from abrupt changes or increased barriers to program participation. 
In these comments. PG&E describes particular hurdles that could be modified, 
and makes recommendations thatwill achieve the overarching goals of the 
CEC's approachwithout undue disruption for customers and ather market 
participants. 

lncreaslng CSI Program Requirements Has the Potential to Adversely 
Affect Program Partkipation. 

At a workshop held August 22,2007, the CEC received input from several factors 
in the solar market; including vendors, installers, and CSI program 
administrators. PG&E's own experience with launching the CSI program in 2007 
has shown us that changes or new requirements to the program require sufficient 
market notification and training to ensure there is no market disruption. Our 
experiences, and those described by others at the August 22nd workshop. 
demonstrate that abruptly increasing requirements can have a negative effect on 
the participation levels and on customer satisfaction with CSI - especially for 
residential and small commercial customers. 

Solar vendors and installers described their experiences with the increased 
requirements established for the CSI program, as compared to the requirements 
in prior years for customers installing solar generation through the Self 
Generation Incentive Program or the CEC's own Emerging Renewables Program 
(ERP). 


















